
Dear Governor Pritzker:  
  
The U.S. Departments of Labor and Education (Departments) are pleased to inform you that the 
revisions that were submitted to Illinois’ program year 2024-2027 Workforce Innovation and 
Opportunity Act (WIOA) Combined State Plan fully address the conditions that were referenced 
in your May 31, 2024 approval notification.  
  
We value Illinois’ commitment to work together with stakeholders and the Departments to 
support the public workforce system. If you have any questions, please contact your Federal 
agency representative.  
  
Sincerely,  
  
José Javier Rodríguez  
Assistant Secretary  
Employment and Training Administration   
U.S. Department of Labor  
  
Amy Loyd, Ed.L.D.  
Assistant Secretary  
Office of Career, Technical, and Adult Education  
U.S. Department of Education   
  
Glenna Wright-Gallo  
Assistant Secretary  
Office of Special Education and Rehabilitative Services  
U.S. Department of Education  
  
Danté Q. Allen  
Commissioner  
Rehabilitation Services Administration  
U.S. Department of Education  
 


